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Pennaeth - Melanie Ferron-Evans B.A.(Joint Hons) MSc. N.P.Q.H - Headteacher
July 2024

Dear Parent/Guardian

The Summer Term is always an excellent time to review our academic year and recognise all the achievements of our
Ysgol Rhiwabon Students and Staff which we are so proud of.

This year we have continued to work hard to secure rapid improvements, building on the success of 2022-2023. This
has been evidenced through our recent Estyn Report and Leader Live School of the Year Award. We have used this
as an opportunity to praise our youngsters and reward them throughout the year.

Ysgol Rhiwabon has continued to enjoy close links with our Primary Schools and we have welcomed younger
members of the local community into school for our highly effective transition which has run throughout the year.

Our recent Record of Achievement Celebration and Prom was superb and we were happy to welcome Mrs Joan
Lowe, Chair of Governors to present our Year 11 with their Certificate of Achievement.

Ysgol Rhiwabon is about more than academic resuits. We believe in recognising successes across Sport, The Arts,
Clubs, Charity Work and through good behaviour. We have welcomed many visitors to the school this year and all of
them comment on our caring family ethos and the good behaviour of our young people.

At this time of year our sense of pride and achievement is tinged with sadness as we say goodbye to Year 11 students
and some of our staff who leave to take up new opportunities. | know you would want me to wish them well and to
thank them for their loyalty and complete commitment to our school.

We are already looking forward to September where your child will move up a year. We will be focusing on;
e The well-being and academic achievement of all our students, shown through our motto “Success with Soul”,
o Excellent attendance,
¢ High standards of uniform,

These high standards can only be achieved in close partnership with our families.

This end of year letter allows me to send a personal thank s to you as parents/guardians for all the support shown to
Ysgol Rhiwabon this year.

We wish all our young people a happy and safe summer holiday and look forward to welcoming everyone back in
September for another successful year.

Diolch yn fawr.

Kind regards

Mrs M Ferron-Evans
Headteacher



